
 
 

 

 

 

  
Message from your Admin Team 

Here we go again… a new year is upon us!  We always look so forward to the month of January as it proves to 
be the best month for getting so much accomplished in the classroom. The students are encouraged to get right to 
work on focusing on their second term academic goals, as it is amazing how quickly second term report cards come 
upon us.  After all the fun and relaxation over the holidays, which in many households included a shift in the 
nighttime routine of their children, we strongly suggest that you work diligently to get your children to bed early 
enough at night so that they can perform to the best of their ability the next day.  We know that a lack of sleep can 
also cause also interfere with our ability to focus. We will also be looking for your support with establishing those 
‘school day’ routines that most children have slipped out of over the break.  January and February are two solid 
months of hard work and lots of curriculum minded activities.  We have only 1 extended break – a Professional 
Development Day backed with Family Day, and very few disruptions. January is a great time to build some 
momentum in our learning - a recipe for learning success. 
  
New Year’s Resolution - We are asking parents to please make arriving to school early a priority this New Year.  The 
morning routines in classes are a critical part of the day, allowing students to connect with their peers as they 
prepare for the day as well as complete valuable activities. Arriving to school on time, ensures that your child feels 
part of the school community and sets the tone for learning. 
  
Thank You - A great big THANK YOU to Primary Music Teacher Rebecca Carr for directing our Primary Winter Concert. 
It was a great success. Thanks also to all the teachers and staff for helping support the performance. We have 
received a great deal of positive feedback from students, parents, and staff!  The variety of the performances really 
stood out! Thank you to all the families and students for participating and thank you again to our PAC for supplying 
the hot chocolate and goodies!   

Mr. J. Minkus and Mr. R. Bischoff 
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IMPORTANT DATES FOR JANUARY AND FEBRUARY 

Dec 25-Jan 5 Winter Vacation 
January 8  Schools Reopen After Winter Break 
January 9 Parent Advisory Council Meeting @ 6:00 in the Library or on Zoom: 

https://sd23.zoom.us/j/2735419423 (Meeting ID: 273 541 9423) 
January 10  Krastel & Dion to Sovereign Lake 
January 11  Bray & Catton to Sovereign Lake 
January 15  MDI Surveys for Grade 5s 
January 16  French Immersion Kindergarten Info Session for Families @ 6:00 pm on Zoom 
January 22  StrongStart Closed Today 
January 23  Primary Indigenous Student Winter Gathering (Grade 3) 
January 25  Lehman & Starling to Rotary Centre for the Arts 
January 29  Registration for 2024 Opens 
February 5  Welcome UBCO Teacher Candidates (6 Week Field Experience)  
February 8 & 9 Parent-Teacher Conferences: Early Dismissal 12:30 
February 13 Parent Advisory Council Meeting @ 6:00 in the Library or on Zoom: 

https://sd23.zoom.us/j/2735419423 (Meeting ID: 273 541 9423) 
February 16 Pro D Day: No School 
February 19 Family Day: Schools Closed 
February 20 StrongStart Closed Today  
 
Kids in the Know Personal Safety Program 
Soon, the Kids in the Know program will be introduced into your child's class to teach personal safety strategies.   
This program will address the following curricular competencies of the BC Ministry of Education Physical and 
Health Education Curriculum:  

• Identify and describe feelings and worries 
• Identify and describe a variety of unsafe and/or uncomfortable situations 
• Develop and demonstrate respectful behavior when participating in activities with others 
• Identify caring behaviors among classmates and within families 
• Identify and describe characteristics of positive relationships 

  

Tuesday Fun Lunches for February 
February Fun Lunch is now open January 1-7.  Please put your orders in ASAP. 
https://munchalunch.com/schools/petergreer  
Order Deadline: January 7. Please consider volunteering!  https://signup.com/group/4561287860116  
No weekly commitment needed -- sign up for one job or all 3, one day or all the days, whatever your schedule allows! 
What are we looking for? 
SET UP 
1 parent volunteer (8:30-9:30 am) 
Print labels, put out sorting bins & organize labels to each bin.  
Questions? Please email:  Petergreerhotlunch@gmail.com  

HAND OUT FUN LUNCHES! 
2-3 parent volunteers (10:00-11:00 am)  
Sort food into class bins, hand out food to 
classrooms, & put smiles on the kids’ faces! 

https://sd23.zoom.us/j/2735419423
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsd23.zoom.us%2Fj%2F61706058734%3Ffrom%3Daddon&data=05%7C02%7CJames.Minkus%40sd23.bc.ca%7Cb3fca0c5f8bf457342ac08dbf8419d24%7Ca88c6e7e8efc4bc7956fe8170457f178%7C0%7C0%7C638376732911711562%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=SEfizjfbAYlkuGiJPllssXDwswvFGOpT%2BHhMuVfhCYY%3D&reserved=0
https://sd23.zoom.us/j/2735419423
https://munchalunch.com/schools/petergreer
https://signup.com/group/4561287860116
mailto:Petergreerhotlunch@gmail.com
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https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsd23.zoom.us%2Fj%2F61706058734%3Ffrom%3Daddon&data=05%7C02%7CJames.Minkus%40sd23.bc.ca%7Cb3fca0c5f8bf457342ac08dbf8419d24%7Ca88c6e7e8efc4bc7956fe8170457f178%7C0%7C0%7C638376732911711562%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=SEfizjfbAYlkuGiJPllssXDwswvFGOpT%2BHhMuVfhCYY%3D&reserved=0


 

 

4 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Participate with your young child (aged birth to five) in play-based early learning activities – including stories, 
music, and art. At no cost to families, this early learning drop-in program helps prepare children for success in 
Kindergarten.  If you are a returning StrongStart family, then feel free to drop-in on days that work for you.  
StrongStart Centres are open Monday thru Friday 8:45 a.m. – 11:45 a.m. If you are new to the StrongStart 
program please register online here.  Once registered for the StrongStart program, you will be asked by the school 
office for one of the following documents: 
 
·         Canadian Birth Certificate 
·         Canadian Passport 
·         Indigenous Status Card 
·         Certificate of Canadian Citizenship 
 
Once registration is complete and you have been notified, you are invited to drop-in at the StrongStart Centre 
you've registered for.  The Centres are open on a first-come, first-serve basis. 
 
 

https://enrollment.sd23.bc.ca/
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THE MIDDLE YEARS DEVELOPMENT INSTRUMENT (MDI) 
IS COMING TO YOUR SCHOOL IN JANUARY!  
 
Central Okanagan Public Schools has partnered with the Human Early Learning 
Partnership (HELP) at the University of British Columbia to measure and promote 
children’s social and emotional development, health, well-being, and assets through 
the Middle Year Development Instrument (MDI). The Middle Years Development 
Instrument (MDI) is a self-report questionnaire that asks children in middle childhood 
about their thoughts, feelings, and experiences. The MDI is the first survey of its kind 

to gather information about the lives of children both in school, in the home and in the community, from their own 
perspective. The survey questions align with the BC Ministry of Education’s K-12 curriculum, which includes a focus 
on promoting children’s personal and social competencies.   Grade 5 students are invited to complete the MDI during 
class time between January 15th and March 15, 2024.  
 
For more information and to view the questionnaires:   
https://earlylearning.ubc.ca/monitoring-system/mdi/mdi-overview/  
     
Parent FAQs:   
https://earlylearning.ubc.ca/monitoring-system/mdi/parent-caregiver-info/  
 
If you don’t want your child to participate, please contact your child’s teacher, fill out the withdrawal form at the end 
of the parent/guardian informed passive consent letter, or contact the MDI project staff at mdi@help.ubc.ca.   
 

https://earlylearning.ubc.ca/monitoring-system/mdi/mdi-overview/
https://earlylearning.ubc.ca/monitoring-system/mdi/parent-caregiver-info/
mailto:mdi@help.ubc.ca
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The next PAC meeting is Tuesday, January 9 @ 6:30 pm in the Library or on 
Zoom: https://sd23.zoom.us/j/2735419423 (Meeting ID: 273 541 9423) 

 

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https://sd23.zoom.us/j/2735419423&data=05%7c01%7cJames.Minkus%40sd23.bc.ca%7c0a521e3272274bb4f04908da94ff30ff%7ca88c6e7e8efc4bc7956fe8170457f178%7c0%7c0%7c637986120994272619%7cUnknown%7cTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7c3000%7c%7c%7c&sdata=7EvPSf1EHyPIS6v7wkPBMkAAL0TwvmmuVbHgfcxVRtA%3D&reserved=0
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Site Safety Protocols 
Getting Ready for school – Parents/caregivers can use the Daily Health Check posted on our website to assess their 
child daily for symptoms of common cold, influenza, COVID-19, or other infectious respiratory disease before sending 
them to school.  If a student shows any symptoms (that are not related to an existing condition such as seasonal 
allergies) they must not take the bus or go to school.  
 
Site Safety Plan  
http://www.pge.sd23.bc.ca/Documents/PGE%20Site%20Communicable%20Disease%20Plan%20Sept%202023.pdf 

Hygiene throughout the day – Students should perform hand hygiene before and after breaks, eating and drinking, 
using shared spaces (e.g., gym, library, playground), using the washroom, after sneezing or coughing, and whenever 
hands are visibly dirty.  Most classrooms have sinks and all have a good supply of hand sanitizer.  We have a couple of 
classrooms without sinks, but they will have access to either a washroom and hand sanitizer.  

Feeling sick – If a student feels sick or shows any symptoms during the school day, they must report to the office and 
staff will follow protocols for having the student picked up from school.  Parents will need to arrange pick up as soon 
possible. 

Physical distance – Although there currently is no official expectation for physical distancing, we do continue to 
encourage all staff and students to avoid close contact with others and to not share personal items such as food, and 
clothing. 

Visitors to School - We are limiting visitors to the school but are welcome to visit by appointment only. Visitors must 
call the office at 250-870-5129 to indicate the purpose and details of their visit and they must use the front main 
entrance to enter.  Upon entering, please sanitize hands and proceed to office to sign in.   

 

  

How Are the Childcare Services in Your Community? 
Dear Parent/Guardian, 
On behalf of the Ministry of Education and Child Care, we are sharing the survey information below to help inform the 
Province’s ChildCareBC initiatives. Thank you to the parents who have already completed this survey. Your participation is 
greatly appreciated.  While we know school-aged child care is a vital service families rely on to ensure their children have a 
quality, affordable, and inclusive place to be during a parent’s full work day, we do not yet have regional or provincial data to 
understand the demand.  By completing this survey, you can help the Province to better understand your community’s needs 
for school-aged child care. The survey will take 10-15 minutes and the results will help inform future ChildCareBC initiatives.  
To complete the survey, please follow this link:  

https://www.awinfosys.com/surveyfull3/minofed/main/SchoolAgeParents.asp?SchoolNumber=438 
Please do not share the link with anyone else.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact ChildCareBC.Engagement@gov.bc.ca.  We greatly appreciate your input and thank 
you in advance for your participation. 

 

 

 

      

http://www.pge.sd23.bc.ca/Documents/Daily%20Health%20Check%20(Sept%202023).pdf
http://www.pge.sd23.bc.ca/Documents/PGE%20Site%20Communicable%20Disease%20Plan%20Sept%202023.pdf
https://www.awinfosys.com/surveyfull3/minofed/main/SchoolAgeParents.asp?SchoolNumber=438
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Cold Weather Guidelines 
With the cold weather arriving, we wanted to remind parents of the following: 

 
Clothing – The Okanagan Valley has temperatures that 
frequently go below -15 degrees Celsius.  Students need to be 
dressed for cold weather.  Because staying inside is not an 
option, it is critical that students arrive at school each day 
prepared for cold weather.  Students dressed for cold weather 
have a warm coat with a hood or a toque, gloves or mittens and 
warm boots.   For those students who like to play a lot in the 
snow, snow pants are recommended as they will help keep 
students dry. Students and parents should check the local 

forecast for up to date weather information.  Students must be dressed appropriately so that they remain safe and 
comfortable during the following times: 
 

• Outside playtime before and after school 
• Lunchtime playtime 
• Recess 
• Fire Drills (conducted at all temperatures) 
• Bus breakdowns   
• Unscheduled and scheduled outside breaks and learning experiences  

 
Snowballs/Snow – a reminder to all students that throwing snow or snowballs is not allowed. So that everyone can 
have fun and stay safe while playing outside, please reinforce with your children the importance of not throwing or 
kicking snow.  Students will be encouraged to build something with snow but not to throw or kick it. 
 
Icy Conditions - one of the biggest challenges in winter is navigating in icy conditions. Please take extra care outside 
especially around steps and corners.  Also, students should be respectful of other students who are building snow 
sculptures.  Please do not do anything to damage something that another student has taken the time to build. 
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School Based Team 
As a parent, you may be invited to a School Based Team (SBT) meeting.  The SBT is a group of school-based personnel 
who work collaboratively with parents to best support their children in developing their academic and social/emotional 
skill set and by suggesting, providing, and implementing variety supports and strategies.  
 
Who is on the team?  
The SBT includes the following members:  

• Principal and/or Vice Principal 
• Learning Assistance Teacher (SBT chair)  
• Classroom Teacher 

 
Often the SBT can also include:  

• School Counselor 
• Speech Language Pathologist 

 
On a case by case basis the SBT can include:  

• Resource Teacher  
• Aboriginal Advocate  
• Outside community support (pediatrician/therapist etc.) 
• District Student Support Services staff 

 
At the SBT meeting, we will discuss what is working well for your child, highlight areas of continued growth, review 
any background history and brainstorm ideas of possible supports to be put into action.  Please connect with 
Danielle Petryshyn (LAT and SBT Chair), if you have any questions. EMAIL: danielle.petryshyn@sd23.bc.ca ) 

mailto:danielle.petryshyn@sd23.bc.ca

